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Dear Member
Lockdown What a word, What a world. Suddenly we are trapped in our own homes.

I thought my to do list was getting smaller before Coronavirus, but now ‘someone’ keeps adding to it! 

I was lucky enough to go to a life class, just before this lockdown all happened, so one project is to enlarge the drawing I did on that Sunday. 

As some of you may know I all so do Mandalas, which are circular patterns. The one I have just started has a diam of 16 inches (420mm). I hope it will last. If not I will just have to add another sheet to it and carry on , and on and on. That will keep me busy for a while.

Our Secretary’s piece is as follows:-

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
I hope this newsletter finds you and your family well. It is a completely frustrating time for all of us. I know a lot of you have had to stay at home and be under complete lockdown. It has taken me a couple of weeks to come to terms with the fact that I have been asked by the Government, to stay at home and not go out, due to my health conditions.

I have been more in touch with family during this time, more so than I would have been otherwise……. So that is one good thing I suppose. Our neighbours have also put notes through the door to ask if we need anything. I even had a good friend of mine come to deliver a birthday cake to me, left on my doorstep! I do hope you all have someone or people that you can rely on to help out. If you haven’t, let me know and I will see if we can find someone in your local community to help you out.

During this tough time, we can use our skills with our paints and pens, to make the time pass quicker. We can all start producing some new work. For those of you who are able to use the internet to a degree, you can use YouTube for inspiration or even just for entertainment. There are of course some of the society’s old demonstration evenings on there, which David Hunt has put up for us. Or there are hundreds of other artists who have their work being developed. I have been looking at some of these, and have become quite inspired. Just search for a particular artist, or medium, or subject. You will be spoilt for choice, whichever you search for.
Now that the weather is becoming a lot brighter and warmer, and for those who have a garden, you can get some fresh air by painting outside. Even if is just sat outside your front door, away from others of course.

Some of you will still be able to go out for exercise or for visiting others that they are a carer for, or for work, but whatever your circumstances the society do hope you stay safe and stay well. 

Kind regards, Carole Boyer, Secretary and Membership Secretary
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++
I would like to announce the Painting Challenge for February 2021. We do need to keep planning for after the lockdown after all. The subject will be ‘Pathways’. A walk in the country  lane, a town or street anywhere where walking is possible BUT, it must include at least one person in the picture. They can be in the distance, or closer. It could be a group of people or a lone walker, walking their dog, or someone cycling.

Please keep yourselves busy painting or drawing. Why not work on projects ready for the next exhibition which we will set up once the lockdown is over. That will give you something to aim for.  When we next meet I think we should show off the work that we have been doing during these hard times. 
Stay Safe, Stay in, Do art

Best wishes 

John Bailey, Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
